Sonning Common Health Centre Patient Participation Group

Minutes of Meeting 25th February 2020 14.00

1. Present - VIcky Mynott, David Whitehead, Douglas Kedge, Margaret Woodward, Gary Jones, Peter Woolsey, Heidi Schofield, Alvi Shaw, Sally Palmer, Dr Drury, Andrea Tsoi, Lesley Chambers.

2. Apologies - Joan Lamprell, Marlena O’Donnell

3. Minutes Confirmed

4. Practice Manager’s Report - A new dispenser has been recruited and there is the intention to recruit a practice nurse and a health care assistant, (the one recruited last year didn’t work out so a new HCA is needed to fill her job.)
One GP trainee doctor has finished her training placement at SCHC and a new GP trainee joined in early February.
The Balmore Park surgery has closed its list so new patients aren’t able to register with the practice. However, SCHC has not reached this point as the practice is still able to recruit doctors.

The practice’s plea for private parking spaces for some of the staff’s cars while the breast clinic unit is in action has met with an excellent response from residents.

There has been a good response to the practice’s request for pictures/photographs for display in the waiting room.  Appropriate framing is being arranged.

Birthday Party Arrangements - Arrangements are still largely under discussion.  Vicky raised the matter of PPG  in the form of a stand at the event and asked members to come up with ideas at our next meeting.  It was confirmed that retired doctors and others formerly  from the practice would be invited to the celebration.

5. Eye Event - It was unanimously agreed that the event (30th January) was a resounding success, a turning point in the life of the PPG.  It was suggested that feedback at the end of such events, including suggestions for future events, would be very helpful.  Publicity via poster display around the village was very effective.   An article about the event has been sent to the Sonning Common Magazine. Vicky asked David to produce a checklist to help in the organisation of future events.
6. Diabetes Event Update (23rd March) - Letters to the diabetic patients or pre-diabetic patients diagnosed within the last 3 years  went out this week. Arrangements for the event were discussed and a measure of uncertainty was expressed about the numbers expected, too few, and whether they would be simply interested residents rather than the target area of diabetic/pre-diabetic residents. The focus of the event needed to be on the latter and more would be done to inform them of the event, it was suggested that the diabetic nurse mentions it to patients in clinic. If Adam is concerned about a low attendance, the PPG will offer help to publicize. Members of the PPG agreed to help set up the village hall and help with refreshments etc. The event will include appropriate stalls. Those who said they would be able to help were Douglas, Gary, MArgaret, Heidi, David, Vicky and Peter if he is in the country.

7. PCN update from Ralph Drury - The PCN are working together to fund the Clinical Pharmacist, employed on a yearly contract with each individual surgery, funded by the PCN but admin costs covered by the surgery. 
There was a 42 page contract put forward to the PCNs which was rejected by 84% of GP practices, so they are now reviewing the new contract which has come back from the government. 
In early April the PCN will look at social prescribing and how viable it is. SCHC and The Bell Surgery are both keen but Nettlebed and Hart surgeries are less so. Dr Drury said that it would cost each surgery £10,000 to fund the Social prescriber. Peter mentioned that he needs to know how much funding is required to be raised but Vicky said that raising £10,000 a year is a huge commitment to try and raise annually in order to keep a service running.

PCN Meeting from Vicky - Vicky and Andrea attended the first meeting.  All local PPGs and practices were represented.  The Clinical Director for our PCN (Dr Brennan) was also present. A number of topics were discussed, including social prescribing.  A key issue was how PPGs can work more closely together, sharing ideas etc.  It was a good start.  The next meeting will be at the end of April.

8.  AOB - Sepsis Talk -There were problems over the main speaker but Vicky was confident we could find a replacement if necessary. Sally is going to try and confirm a date with Claire Burnett but if she can’t confirm then she will speak to Andrea and ask a member of the surgery team to talk.

Inspired Villages Proposed Development - Douglas was asked to give his assessment of the public Parish Council Planning Meeting which considered the Inspired Villages proposal. He reported that the planning committee and the residents present were as one in rejecting the proposal and this view has been formally conveyed to SODC.  Dr Emerson and Dr Smith spoke very strongly against the proposal in the light of the totally unreasonable and unacceptable pressure that would come on the practice from the large number of elderly patients produced by the proposed village.

Coronavirus - Dr Drury emphasised that anyone who suspects they may have the coronavirus should phone 111 for advice and not go to the surgery. The practice was receiving regular, formal updates on the position from NHS England.

Vicky thought that some patients were fearful about using the Patient Assessment machine in the waiting room.  She suggested that available members of the PPG might spend short periods in the waiting room to encourage and help patients to use it. Andrea suggested that the reception staff were originally helping out with this. Andrea said that they will put a sign up and will ask reception staff to assist patients.

Peter suggested that copies of the Guillain-Barre Syndrome Association’s newsletter, giving web access to the association’s magazine, could be made available by him in the waiting room.  Andrea agreed to look into this possibility. 

Co-option of New Member - Alvi Shaw was introduced by Vicky as a prospective new member of the PPG.  Alvi gave a brief account of her background and interest in the work of the PPG.  She was unanimously co-opted by the meeting. Welcome!

9. Next Meeting - Tuesday 17th March.  2pm. Village Hall.

